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Meaningful Day

A Meaningful Day at Dufferin Grove Park 

This past summer Harley and Teresa decided to make a trip to Dufferin 
Grove Park. Harley came armed with a recipe for stew and a desire to 
learn how to make fire in a safe and fun way. Harley and Teresa had a 
busy day together: making the fire, assisting the staff and participants, 
preparing the stew; and after waiting two hours for the stew to cook, they 
devoured their labor of love! When asked what the most meaningful part 
of the day was, Harley quickly answered: “Friendship, of course.” 
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From our ExEcutivE DirEctor:
Happy New Year!

Greetings, I hope everyone had a happy and healthy holiday season.  It 
is at this time, that we are reminded to celebrate those we hold dear in 
our lives and to reflect on our true values and beliefs.

At Extend-A-Family, we are fully invested in building strong communities 
where everyone is welcome and valued as full citizens.  One of the 
fundamental rights as a citizen is the power and control to make 
important decisions concerning our lives.  To choose where we live, 
work, learn, play and with whom we spend our time.  Being able to 
contribute to friends, family and the larger community gives us a sense 
of belonging that adds richness and quality to our lives.  Choosing 
to participate in meaningful activities based on interests, gifts and 
talents also provides opportunities to develop new relationships and 
friendships.  For individuals living with a disability to be genuinely 
embraced into community life, they need to seen as belonging in the 
community rather than belonging in a “service system.” By holding true 
to our values and working in partnership we can make a difference. 

“We must be the change we wish to see” Ghandi .

Anne Marie Cole
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Call for Submissions
If you would like to submit an 
article to upcoming Extend-A-
Family newsletters, please send 
it to your coordinator or the 
office, specifying that it is for the 
newsletter. All submission to the 
newsletter must have a signed 
release form. If you would like 
to submit a photograph, you can 
send it to the same person; please 
recognize that we must have signed 
release forms from all people 
appearing in the photograph. 
All submissions will be subject 
to editing at the discretion of 
the Newsletter Committee. 
Additionally we cannot guarantee 
that your contribution will be 
used.  Given all of that… We 
would love to hear from you! 

From thE BoarD oF DirEctors
I have given a lot of thought to what makes a meaningful day.  For me, it 

is a day that I feel I have done something useful and connected to others 

in my life.  A meaningful day is being mindful of the relationships that 

I have that are important and sustaining to me.  I asked my husband, 

Ian, what a meaningful day looks like for him and he said coaching 

the Don Mills Diamonds hockey team and encouraging players to push 

to new levels.  My daughter’s response was hearing a lecture at school 

that resonated with her.  My son’s response consisted of working hard 

at school and going to his co-op work placement in our community.  

In these extremely busy times, it is hard to find the time to think about 

what is meaningful and strive to find time to do these things.  Thanks 

to the staff and board at Extend-A-Family who remind us of what is 

meaningful in our lives. 

Susan Walker-Kennedy
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The theme of this newsletter is 
Meaningful Day. Perhaps you have 
heard people talk about doing 
“meaningful activities” and leading 
“meaningful lives.” But what is it 
that makes one’s life meaningful? 
And how can we work on giving 
meaning to our lives and helping 
others recognize the meaning in their 
own? With these questions in mind 
I asked three hundred people the 
following question: using a word or 
a sentence, what do you think makes 
your life meaningful? What surprised 
me was how happy & willing people 
were to answer the question. It 
would seem that everybody in the 
human family wants their life to 
be meaningful & wants others to 

view them as being such. From the 
answers that I received, here are 
some common themes about what 
makes a life meaningful: 

to love & be loved

to give & to receive

to create & to learn

to cherish & to be valued

to make a difference & to participate

to dream & to have choice

to believe & to be believed in 

When it comes down to it, what 
gives people meaning in their lives 
is relationships. This includes our 
relationships with friends, family 

and within our communities; our 
relationship with nature and a Higher 
Power; and our relationship with 
ourselves (which is very important 
and which is strongly influenced 
by the quantity and quality of our 
other relationships). Relationships 
matter. So, what is a Meaningful 
Day? A meaningful day is one where 
relationships are present. Let us 
celebrate what makes our own lives 
meaningful and work together to 
support relationship building within 
our communities and within our 
world. 

Jocelyne Tranquilla (Coordinator)

Carl’s passion is anything concerned 
with Metro Police Services. Since 
his high school co-op placement he 
has been hooked! He looks forward 
to going on his assigned day to 
volunteer at Division 54. 

Here is what his staff sergeant has to 
say about Carl and his contributions 
to their division. 

“Carl has been attending 54 Division 
on a regular basis for about two 
years. He displays conscientiousness 
and diligence in performing various 
tasks for us at the Community 
Response Office at 54 Division. 
Without Carl volunteering his time 
some of these tasks would cause us 
to take a uniformed officer out of 
their community neighbourhoods, 
where they are most needed. Carl 

performs a variety of jobs for us: 
data input, filing, and sorting 
neighbourhood pamphlets for our 
Auxiliary Police Officers. 

Carl has also been a teacher. He 
has taught us so much. He has 
assisted the members of 54 Division 
Community Response Unit in 
learning and understanding people 
who have diverse learning styles. 
He displays a genuine interest in 
the Toronto Police Service and has 
an intense desire to work full time 
with us. 

Carl takes pride in his work and 
always displays a pleasant and 
cheerful disposition while at 54 
Division. We certainly appreciate 
all his efforts in helping to make his 
community a better and safer place 
to live and work. 

We sincerely thank Carl for all his 
hard work.” 

Staff Sergeant George Mullin 

MY WEEK AT 
SCIENCE CENTER 
CAMP
I went to Science Center camp 
in July of last year. I watched 
Roving Mars in the IMAX 
Theatre.  I like the Rovers, Spirit 
and Opportunity; they were 
trying to find signs of water on 
Mars.  Spirit found rocks made 
out of lava, while Opportunity 
found rocks that looked like 
blueberries.  These rocks were 
hematite, which could not been 
formed without water.  Christine 
and I made a model rover.  We 
called it Courage. Our group 
displayed our prototype to 
the scientists and 
visitors.  I have 
lots of fun at the 
Science Centre.  
Lian P. 

What Makes Your Life Meaningful? 

CARL’S PASSION 
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What is a Friendship Circle? 
A Friendship Circle offers an invitation to young people to cultivate a circle of friends. This 
small group typically gathers in a school setting over the lunch hour. The group meets 
every other week with the support of an Extend-A-Family coordinator who facilitates the 
session. Each friendship circle is unique and based on the collective gifts and interests of 
the membership. However, the core beliefs at the centre of a friendship circle focus on: 
building a rapport, belonging, acceptance, sharing, and of course having fun. In this way, 
it is hoped that the Friendship Circle will help nurture the meaningful participation of a 
student with a disability with their peers within the school community and encourage the 
opportunity to extend this participation outside of school. For further information contact 
your coordinator.

Friendship Circle at Lillian Public School
A friendship circle was born out of a group of children that came together during grade 2. This group has grown and 
changed over the years. The children meet twice each month to share, play and learn from each other. The group has 
become a presence unto themselves as well as their classmates. They are learning that the message of friendship is a gift 
that is treasured by everyone. This is what one friendship circle member from the Grade 4 class had to say: 

“Friendship circle is a lot of fun. We all learn to accept others and treat them nicely. My friends and I enjoy the heart lifting 
games we play, like “quiet ball”, “hullabaloo” and a lot of other things. Our friendship circle gives us the opportunity to 
express our personalities and to make new friends. We never make rivals in this club, only more and more friends. We 
plan talent shows and some activities outside of school. Friendship circle is exciting…and you never know what fun thing 
will happen next!”

Sophia S. - Lillian Public School

 

A friendship circle has come together once again at Pleasant 
P.S.! Children from the grade 4/5 class meet once every 
week. This is what the children said about their friendship 
circle. 

Jeremy – I’m looking forward to having fun

Rashmi – I have gotten to know more people

Keshav – I like playing the name game

Garold – I’m just having fun together

Spencer – I’m looking forward to swimming at the pool

Christopher – I’m looking forward to playing charades

Guy – I like the games we play; they’re fun.

Shahrbonu – I’m playing a lot of games

Emily – I feel excited about the circle of friends

Caitlin – I hope we will raise funds like last year 

The friendship circle is about making new friends, keeping 
the old, respecting each other, celebrating gifts and simply 
having fun. Pleasant Public School and Extend-A-Family 
have once again come together in a spirit of partnership 
and learning experience for us all!

Pleasant Public School Friendship Circle 

Back left – right: Guy, Shahrbonu, Garold, Jeremy. 
Sitting left – right: Spencer, Christopher, Emily
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LIFE IN COMMUNITY 
Hi my name is Julia I am a 24 year old woman living in Etobicoke. I would like to tell you about my work in 
community.  I live near Cloverdale Mall and I was lucky to be hired by Winners. I really enjoy working there. 

I also volunteer once a week for MP Mr. 
Michael Ignatieff in Etobicoke, Lakeshore 
area.  When I come in to work on Thursday 
afternoon staff have already prepared my 
work for me in the office. I usually work 
in the conference room with other staff 
members. I do the filing and also prepare 
letters to be mailed out, stamp them and 
take them to the mailbox.  I also work 
on the computer, cutting and pasting and 
sometimes I do data entry. 

I like working at the office because the staff 
are friendly and I feel comfortable asking 
questions.  The highlight of my work day 
is when Michael Ignatieff comes to the 
office and shakes my hand.  My family and 
I went to last year’s barbeque. Mr. Ignatieff 
impressed us so much with his warmth and 
his connection to his consitutents. 

Julia A.
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EXCITING HAPPENINGS & UPDATEs
MARK YOUR CALENDARS!

Extend-A-Family Winter Friendship 
Celebration 
@ North Toronto Memorial 
Community Centre (Yonge/Eglinton)

An oppurtunity for families and 
friends to gather and spend time 
together.

February 22, 2009 1:00 PM – 4:30 
PM. 

See flyer for further information.

Education Workshop 
Extend-A-Family will be hosting a 
three part Educational Workshop 
presented by Lindsay Moir.

Come and join us on January 22, 
January 29 and February 12 at St. 
Leonard’s Church on Wanless Ave 
from 6:30 PM -9:00 PM

Topics include: General Advocacy, 
Meeting Management/advocacy, High 
School-programs & strategies. 

For Further Information Contact:  Kim 
Southern-Paulsen 416-757-2780 or 
ksp@extendafamily.ca 

Sexuality Workshop 
Extend-A-Family will be hosting a 
Sexuality Workshop entitled “Sexuality 
-a focus on healthy relationships.” It 
will run in the spring of 2009 for five 
to six weeks. 

Sexuality education is an important 
part of every person’s educational 
experience.

The topics will primarily be on feelings, 
relationships and sexuality, with a 
focus on healthy relationships. 

For Further Information Contact: 
Ruth Fernandes 416-493-0323 or rf@
extendafamily.ca 
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New Board Members: 
A warm welcome to Jeff Short (Board 
Member). Jeff is the son of retired 
coordinator Liz Short, who worked 
for Extend-A-Family for many years.  
Extend-A-Family truly appreciates the 
contributions you are making to our 
organisation.  Thank You! 

New Staff Members: 
Hello my name is Tamara Bailey I 
am a proud parent of a three year 
old boy. I am a graduate of Ryerson 
University where I took social work 
with a minor in psychology. I have 
a vast range of work experience: 
daycare, group homes and shelters. 
A meaningful day to me is knowing 
that my life journeys through school, 
work and everyday living. This has 
have given me the tools to understand 
and appreciate the gifted and strong 
individuals I have come to know. I am 
honoured to be a new staff member 
for Extend-A-Family. 

My name is Jocelyne Tranquilla and I 
am very happy to be a coordinator with 
the Extend-A-Family team since April, 
2008. I have been living in this fine city 
for a year and a half now and I love 
exploring the wonderful community 
opportunities that it provides (even if 
I miss New Brunswick from time to 
time). I am passionate about diversity 
& I enjoy dancing, reading, cooking 
& yoga. 

Hello.  My name is Anne Murray and no 
I don’t sing!  I joined Extend-A-Family 
in March 2008, and I have greatly 
appreciated all its values especially 

developing meaningful relationships 
with inclusive communities.  My 
professional background has been 
working in Public Health Nursing in 
the area of Parent and Child Health. I 
have been inspired by the individuals 
and families I have met through 
Extend-A-Family with the optimism 
they share as they make significant 
choices in managing their lives and 
that of their loved ones. The wisdom, 
compassion and perseverance of my 
co-workers and individuals/families 
that I have had the joy to walk with 
these few months, has brought comfort 
to this new beginning.  Thank you! 

Greetings everyone, my name is Blair 
Wilson and I am a new coordinator for 
Extend-A-Family.  I am quite excited 
to be a part of an organization that is 
committed to the acknowledgement 
and celebration of one’s humanness 
regardless of their label by promoting 
inclusion. Inclusion is integral to social 
change and justice. I have committed 
myself to a journey toward inclusion.  
I do not profess to be inclusive all the 
time nor do I understand the depth 
of inclusion and what that looks like. 
I believe that if we individually and 
collectively look beyond labels such 
as disabled, gay, people of color and 
see that common humanity we all 
possess, the world can change.  I look 
forward to journeying with Extend-A-
Family. 

WELCOME

DID YOU KNOW.........….? 
Did you know the week of February 15-21, 2009 is “National Inclusive Education Week”? 
Visit www.inclusiveeducation.ca to learn more. See their Inclusive Education Resource Kit 
which has activities for schools, businesses and associations. 

Developmental Services Toronto website provides a rich assortment of information on 
services for adult individuals with developmental disabilities and their families. 

http://www.dsto.ca/index.html 

respiteservices.com consists of agencies funded by the Ministry of Community and Social 
Services and the Ministry of Children and Youth Services. We are collaborating to develop 
a more dynamic respite network for both children and adults in Toronto. 

http://www.respiteservices.com/Toronto/index_e.aspx 

GOOD LUCK TO THE 
FOLLOWING STAFF MEMBERS 

In February, 2008 we said goodbye 
to Sharon Anderson as she set out 
to pursue a new career. Sharon 
had worked as a coordinator with 
Extend-A-Family for 11 years. Her 
calm and thoughtful approach 
and her deep listening skills 
enhanced the lives of the families 
she assisted and her colleagues 
alike. We miss Sharon dearly and 
wish her all the best in her life 
and her career. 

Good Luck to Tracy Stober who 
has worked with Extend-A-Family 
both as a summer student and 
a coordinator for the past three 
years.  Tracy we will miss you 
and wish you success in both 
your studies and career. 

A fond farewell to Janice 
Mathews.  Janice worked for 
Extend-A-Family for six years. 
Janice’s knowledge, insight and 
contributions to staff, families and 
community are dearly missed. We 
wish you well in your new home 
and in life.  

Best of luck to Jennifer Lementi.  
Jennifer has decided to pursue a 
career in real estate.  We wish you 
well in your future endeavours. 

 



Meaninful Day

11

SUDOKU 4 KIDS 
Fill in the blank squares so that each row, each column and each 2-by-2 block 
contain all of the digits 1 thru 4. 

FRIENDSHIP
Find and circle all of the words that are hidden in the grid. The words may be 
hidden in any direction. 

1 2 3

3 2 1

3 1

2 1 4

JOKES 
What kind of 
dance do you do 
on a trampoline? 
Hip Hop. 

What type of animal needs 
oil? 
A mouse because it 
squeaks. 

Why do chickens sit on 
their eggs? 
Because they don’t have 
chairs. 

Why did the elephant wear 
red shoes? 
Because the white ones were 
dirty. 

What do you call a sleeping 
dinosaur? 
A dino snore. 

GETTING INVOLVED WITH EXTEND-A-FAMILY

Host Connection
The core work of Extend-A-Family is 
about relationship.  Our relationships 
keep us safe and bring meaning and 
a sense of belonging into our lives.  
Extend-A-Family coordinators step in 
to introduce people to each other who 
might not otherwise meet.  They base 
their introduction on shared interests 

and common goals.  They understand 
and believe deeply that each person 
will benefit from the relationship.  
To find out more about this unique 
opportunity contact the main office 
and a coordinator will come out to 
meet you.

For further informaiton: Contact Cate 
Houghton (Office Administrator) 416-
484-1317 or ch@extendafamily.ca 

“A Message from an Extend-A-
Family Host” 
April 12, 2008 

We have been part of Extend-A-Family 
for a number of years now and have 
had wonderful play dates with our 

family friend from Extend-A-Family. 

With life being so busy and hectic at 
times, it’s at least nice to feel that we 
could call each other up and spend 
stress free time together, watching 
our children play. 

I hope many more families benefit from 
this program in building relationships 
within our Toronto community.  After 
all, we are all neighbours. 

Jasmine Do (Host Family) 



Acknowledgment & Appreciation
Congratulations to several Toronto schools that were recognized with the Extend-AFamily’s Award of Inclusion for 
outstanding work in the area of inclusion, friendship building and partnership: 

Thank you to the following individuals: Jasmine Do, Monica Ambelez, Asad Said and Jasmi Shah for their time and 
contribution to Extend-A-Family’s Board of Directors. 

We’d like to acknowledge Angela Tocci from St. Anthony Catholic School for her continuous support, help and care in 
keeping the friendship circle alive for 2 years. 

The Board Members of Extend-A-Family are a dedicated and committed to ensuring Extend-A-Family meets its legal 
obligations and focuses on the mission. They deserve thanks for their service. 

Congratulations to Extend-A-Family coordinator Selena Blake on her marriage to Michael Fascione. 

A BIG THANK YOU for the wonderful articles and art contributions received from Extend-A-Family members.  Your 
contributions to the newsletter are greatly appreciated. 

For support group start dates for 2009 check with the designated coordinator. 

Extend A Family

T hank you for your contributions!
Charitable Registration Number 11890-4846-RR0001

 
Please make cheques payable to Extend-A-Family & mail to: 
 
	 Extend-A-Family 
	 200-3300 Yonge Street 
	 Toronto ON M4N 2L6

For receipt purposes we require the following information: 

Name______________________________________________ Tel:_______________________________________

Address_______________________________________________________________________________________

This newsletter was printed by mosaic media  - www.mmg.ca  -  416.292.7710
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“West Parents Support Group” @ 
Member’s Home 
Day: Once a month usually Wednesday 
morning
Time: 9:30 – 11:30
Contact: Sharon Power
Phone:  416-354-2521 
Email sp@extendafamily.ca

Adult Sibling Support Group @ 
Extend-A-Family Office
Day: January 20, 2009
Time: 7.00 – 9.00
Contact: Cate Houghton
Phone: 416-484-1317
Email: ch@extendafamily.ca

“Mom’s Morning Out” East Support 
Group @ Cedarbrook Community Centre
Day: Every other Thursday
Time: 9.30 -11.30
Contact: Tamara Bailey
Phone: 416-286-7338
Email: tb@extendafamily.ca

“Safe & Secure Futures Network” 
(West Region) @ Royal York Road 
United Church 
Day: Tuesday Evenings Once a Month
Time: 7:00 – 9:00
For further information and to register 
contact: Sharon Power 
Phone: 416-354-2521
Email sp@extendafamily.ca

“Safe & Secure Futures Network” 
(Central & East Region) @ St. 
Simon the Apostle Anglican Church
Day:Monday Evenings
Time: 7: 00 – 9:00
For further information and to register 
contact: Anne Murray
Phone: 416-930-2080
Email abm@extendafamily.ca

“Dads’ Group” @ Extend-A-Family 
Office
Day: Evenings Dates to be announced 
Time: 7:00 – 9:00
For further information and to register 
contact Sam Rocchese
Phone: 416-530-0272
Email: sr@extendafamily.ca

EXTEND-A-FAMILY & COMMUNITY SUPPORT GROUPS

“The impersonal hand of government can never replace the helping hand of a neighbour.” Hubert Humpthrey 




